
 

 
Founded 1934 – Joined FIFA 2nd July 1988 

VFF Haus P.O. Box 266 Port Vila Vanuatu Tel (678) 27161 Fax (678) 25236 
 

 

10 March 2020 
 

 

P RESS RELEASE 
 

 

U NFOUNDED AND FALSE CLAIMS OF WORK STOPPAGE BY ELECTION CAMPAIGNERS 
FRESHWATER  STADIUM  PROJECT 

 

 

The VFF Office wishes to inform that there are alleged claims made by certain individuals during 
the current Election campaign that Freshwater Stadium Works has stopped. VFF wishes to 
inform the General Public that any claims made in regards to works in the Freshwater are totally 
unfounded and False. 

 
VFF further informs that the Project has been fully approved, and other phases of the project 
are to soon to be in place, as per the agreed project plans and documentation approval with 
FIFA. 

 
This project has been made possible with the help of the Government, and dialogue with the 
Community, Freshwater School, as well as the office of the Opposition Leader in Parliament, 
and member associations of Vanuatu Football Federation. 

 
VFF wishes to inform that it opposes for the VFF Stadium Project to be used for Political 
propaganda purposes or to be used to assert false claims upon any individual running 
candidates. 
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